
 

 
 

MESSAGE FROM THE TUMUAKI 
 

Tena koutou, Talofa lava, 
 

It is hard to believe that our senior students only 
have 6 days left at school for 2018.  For many of 
these students, these last 6 days will be incredibly 
important.  All students need to be confident that 
they are well-prepared for external exams and have 
met all their internal deadlines their teachers have 
set them. 
 

Any senior students who have external exams 
should have, by now, set up an extensive study 
programme.  As mentioned in my last newsletter 
ǘƘŜǊŜ ŀǊŜ ǎƻƳŜ άǘƘƛƴƎǎέ ŀǎ ŀ ǿƘŀƴŀǳ ȅƻǳ Ŏŀƴ Řƻ ǘƻ 
support your child through this time; it can be 
incredibly stressful for some students.  For 
example, a quiet place to study, healthy food, 
maybe releasing them from their family chores 
until their last exam, and ensuring they get a good 
ƴƛƎƘǘΩǎ ǎƭŜŜǇΦ   
 

Please remember that there are no senior call 
backs this year.  All students have been encouraged 
to ensure they have all their internal credits and 
everything else they need before they leave on 
Tuesday 06 November. 
 

A reminder of the dates for Senior Academic 
Prizegivings: 
 

Year 11 Prizegiving 
Tuesday 06 November, 11:30am, Auditorium 
(Note that all Year 11 students will be released to 
go home at the end of the Year 11 Prizegiving) 
 

Senior Prizegiving Year 12 and 13) 
Tuesday 06 November, 6:30pm, Auditorium 
 

All whanau are welcome to attend the Prizegivings.  
If your child is receiving a special award you will 

receive an invitation via a text and email inviting 
you to attend. 
 

A reminder that the 2018 Sports Prizegiving is at 
7:00pm on Thursday 01 November in the 
Auditorium.  Again, you are all welcome to attend. 
 

At the start of this term we farewelled a long-
standing community-minded teacher.  Trish 
Morgan has been the head teacher at Rangatahi 
Learning Centre (RLC) since Wainuiomata High 
School opened in 2002.  Before that Trish worked 
at Wainuiomata College. 
 

I would like to publicly thank Trish for all the work 
she has done for the students at Rangatahi and 
their whanau.  Trish has done an amazing job at RLC 
and the students and staff are going to miss her.  Jo 
Maunder from Lyrics in Naenae has been 
appointed to replace Trish and we look forward to 
welcoming Jo to WHS on 19 November. 
 

This is an incredibly busy time for staff as well.  They 
are busy trying to ensure senior students have all 
they need before they leave next week.  On top of 
this they are busy planning for Curriculum 19.  
During the last four weeks of this term our Year 9 
students will be involved in a Curriculum 19 trial. 
 

The design process for our new school buildings is 
certainly on a roll with construction due to start in 
September 2019.  I have a group of students 
meeting with the designers this week.  Their role is 
to critique the progress made so far and offer any 
suggestions for further improvement.  Moving 
forward we are very excited about the improved 
learning opportunities and facilities we will soon 
have here at WHS.  



 

CONGRATULATIONS 
 

Congratulations to Vanza Peni who, on Thursday 
night, was one of the Hutt City Youth Awards 
ŦƛƴŀƭƛǎǘǎΦ  {ƘŜ ǿŀǎ ƴƻƳƛƴŀǘŜŘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ άIǳǘǘ /ƛǘȅ 
¸ƻǳǘƘ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭ !ǿŀǊŘ ŦƻǊ 9ƳōǊŀŎƛƴƎ 5ƛǾŜǊǎƛǘȅέΦ  {ƘŜ 
did not win the award but we are very proud of her 
achievements and for being picked as a finalist.  
Thanks to Kirsten Coetzee (Assistant HOF Arts) for 
nominating Vanza. 
 

 
Vanza with her parents at the Youth Awards 

 

Congratulations to Mr Simon Croft (TIC Hard 
Materials) for being selected as the YES (Young 
Enterprise Scheme) Teacher of the Year, across the 
Wellington, Hutt Valley and Wairarapa regions.  
Simon Croft has mentored many senior students 
through the YES programme and has spent a lot of 
his own time out of school working alongside them.  
Congratulations Simon ς an award well-deserved. 
 

 
Mr Croft receiving his award 

Congratulations to Precious 
Auimatagi, for being named 
Most Valuable Female Rugby 
player in Wellington.  Precious 
had a successful rugby season 
and we wish her well for the 
future. 
 

Congratulations to Jorja 
McCarthy who has been chosen 
to represent Lower Hutt City on 
the sister-city Tempe exchange.  
She will host a student from 
Tempe, Arizona, mid-year 2019 
then travel to Tempe in Term 3.  

We congratulate her on her success. 
 

YEAR 13 STUDENTS 
 

Some of the Year 13 students are starting to feel a 
bit nervous about leaving the place they have called 
their second home for the last five years.  Others 
are excited about the new opportunities they are 
about to experience in the big wide world.  We wish 
them all the best. 
 

This year I have asked the Year 13 student not to do 
any end-of-year pranks.  Some pranks in previous 
years have been dangerous, hurtful and silly, and 
the staff have spent a lot of time having to clean up 
afterwards.  I am confident that our students will 
respect my request.  As in previous years, the Year 
моΩǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƛƴǾƛǘŜŘ ōŀŎƪ ŦƻǊ ƳƻǊƴƛƴƎ ǘŜŀ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ 
staff on Wednesday 07 November at 10:00am. 

 
KAPA HAKA TRIP TO JAPAN 
 

We had 11 student (plus five students from other 
Hutt Valley schools, and 3 kaiako and whanau) 
travel to Japan in the school holidays to perform 
Kapa Haka, share our culture and learn about the 
Japanese culture. 
 

 
 



 

The students travelled to Tokyo, Osaka and 
Fukuoka.  Most of the time they were hosted by 
Japanese families. 
 

We have sister schools in Tokyo (Oshukan High 
School) and Fukuoka (Iizuka High School) so it was 
great to reconnect and continue to develop our 
relationship with them. 
 

 
 

In Osaka the group was hosted and looked after by 
Minoh City officials.  Minoh City is one of the Lower 
Hutt Sister Cities.  The students had a wonderful 
time and were superb ambassadors for the school, 
Lower Hutt and New Zealand.  They performed 
with passion and energy and the Japanese people 
really enjoyed their performances.  A huge thank 
you to Daiji Kataoka (International Dean), 
Matauranga Te Rauna (HOF Maori), Charmaine 
Russell (Maori Achievement) and whanau. 

 
ADVANCE NOTICE 
 

On Tuesday 13 November school will close at 
12:30pm.  This is to allow teachers to attend a Paid 
Union meeting. 
 

External NZQA Senior exam will still be running on 
this day. 
 

Janette Melrose, Tumuaki 

 

WHS FOLIO EXHIBITIONS 
 

A culmination of hard work, passion and 
achievement come together in an exhibition of 
creativity.  The Arts Faculty at Wainuiomata High 
School invite you to join them in celebrating  the 
completion of the 2018 Level Three Art Folios on 
Wednesday 07 November, from 5:30pm-6:30pm in 
the Art Rooms at the High School.  
 

 
 

There will also be an Exhibition for Level One and 
Two Art Folios on Wednesday 21 November, again 
in the Art Rooms from 5:30pm-6:30pm.  
 

 
 

Bring you family and friends for an evening of visual 
delight. 

Fiona Waitere, HOF Arts 
 

 
 



 

BOARD OF TRUSTEES STUDENT ELECTION 

 
Every state and state-integrated school in New Zealand has a Board of Trustees; which includes elected 
parent representatives, an elected staff representative and the Principal ς with Secondary schools also 
including a Student Elect.   
 
Declaration of Student Elect ς Wainuiomata High School 
Board of Trustees Election Results 2018 
 

VOTES: 
 

 Timothy Heremaia-²ŀǊǳΧΧΧΦнрп  
 !ƪŜƴŜǎŜ aŎ/ŀǊǘƘȅΧΧΧΧΧΧΧмто 
 LƴǾŀƭƛŘ ±ƻǘŜǎΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦΦп 
 

I hereby declare Timothy Heremaia-Waru duly elected.  
 Timothy Heremaia-Waru 
 

Congratulations to Timothy Heremaia-Waru who has been elected by students to the Board until as the 
Wainuiomata High School Student Elect until October 2019. 

Hayley Lawrence, Returning Officer 
 

 

BOARD OF TRUSTEES BY-ELECTION 
 

With the resignation of a long-standing Board member, we are required to fill the 
position by holding a By-Election.  As such, nominations are invited for the election of 
one (1) parent representative to the Wainuiomata High School Board of Trustees.   
 

If you are passionate about education in Wainuiomata, and want to make a positive 
contribution to the High School, please consider putting your name forward. 
 

A nomination form and a notice calling for nominations will be posted to all eligible 
voters.  Additional nomination forms can be obtained from the school office. 
 

Nominations close at noon on Friday 09 November 2018 and may be accompanied by a 
signed candidate statement.  The voting roll is open for inspection at the school and can 
be viewed during normal school hours.  
 

¢ƘŜǊŜ ǿƛƭƭ ŀƭǎƻ ōŜ ŀ ƭƛǎǘ ƻŦ ŎŀƴŘƛŘŀǘŜǎΩ ƴŀƳŜǎΣ ŀǎ ǘƘŜȅ ŎƻƳŜ ǘƻ ƘŀƴŘΣ ŦƻǊ ƛƴǎǇŜŎǘƛƻƴ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ 
school.  Candidate Statements and Voting Forms will be posted and emailed to eligible 
voters on Monday 12 November. 
 

Voting closes at noon on Friday 23 November 2018.  
 

The elected candidate will take office on Monday 10 December 2018. 
 

If you have any questions please contact the Board of Trustees Secretary (and Returning 
Officer) by email hayleyl@wainuiomatahigh.school.nz or phone 04-9383224 Ext 7003. 
 

Hayley Lawrence, Returning Officer 
 

 

mailto:hayleyl@wainuiomatahigh.school.nz


 

 

 


